MEMORANDUM

TO:
Bonnie Rickert, Chair


Board Members
FROM:

Randy Poe, Superintendent
DATE:
January 30, 2018
RE:
Ignite Institute Support Contracts
The modified  MOU with Northern Kentucky Education Council authorizes it to be the  IRS 501(c)(3) pass through entity for receipt of donations to support the Ignite Institute and to remit those funds to the Board of education.  The funds are for program support and out of district student tuition assistance to assure Boone Co School tax funds and Boone Co state SEEK funds are not expended on out of district students.  The MOU commits Boone County Schools to contribute $30,000 per year, which is terminable at will, to Northern Kentucky Education Council to support administrative expense for program support.

The Contract between Northern Kentucky Education Council and Alpha + Beta Strategies LLC, ( a sole member LLC of David Fleischer)  is for the services contract for Dave, thru the LLC, to act as Executive Director of the Ignite Fund for program support and fundraising.  Boone Co Bd of Ed is a party to that contract to secure all important decision making, communications and the like regarding the Ignite Fund and Ignite Institute under that contract must be approved by the Superintendent of Boone County Schools.

I recommend the board approve the agreement, as presented. 
